Gwyneth J. Borden

April 24, 2023

The Honorable Mayor London N. Breed

San Francisco City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place
San Francisco, CA 94102

Dear Mayor Breed,

[ am writing to inform you of my immediate resignation as an appointed member of the Board of
Directors for the San Francisco Municipal Transportation Agency (SFMTA). Thank you and the
agency for the opportunity to serve in this role.

Serving on the board of SFMTA has been one of my most gratifying roles in public service. I've
had the privilege of working with a talented and dedicated team of professionals who work 24/7 to
keep this city moving. Public transportation is crucial in economic mobility and development. San
Francisco needs a thriving, reliable public transit system that people trust and will ride. SFMTA
has so much work to do, with a major budgetary shortfall and a need for public support to remedy
it. Your Administration’s priorities for improving public transit and making our streets safer,
accessible, and equitable is my shared priority. | don’t want to be a distraction to these priorities.

Although | intended to serve until the end of my term in 2024, | have decided to focus exclusively
on building my startup company, which needs my sole attention to ensure its success.

[ am committed to ensuring a smooth transition and would happily assist with onboarding my
successor. Please let me know how | can best support this process.

Once again, | want to express my profound appreciation to you and Mayor Ed Lee (in memoria) for
appointing me to the SFMTA Board and to the current and past members of the Board of
Supervisors for their unanimous support of all of my appointments and for the experience of
serving.

My best wishes for SFMTA’s success and my support for you and your leadership as Mayor of San
Francisco as we restore San Francisco to its glory.

Sincerely yours,

S

Gwyneth J. Borden



